PTO/FOG Committee Reports 01.04.07

PTO EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

PTO President & PTO Vice President -

Our first school-wide PTO Meeting of the new year is on Jan 19 from 6-7:30pm in the library. During the meeting child care and a light snack for children three and over are provided in the cafeteria. Transportation to meetings is available if needed. Families must contact the main office on the day of the meeting to arrange transportation. Hope to see you there.

No Cuts to Kids District Group - Parent Representative - With the new year, NCTK will be monitoring district budget discussions as the district prepares FY18 budgets in the spring. We will also be attending the Superintendent community meetings and Board meetings this month.

Next week on Saturday, January 14, the Love Hope Rise 2017 Coalition is hosting a Love Hope Rise family and friends solidarity march to stand for positive values: justice, dignity, equality, freedom, stewardship, peace, and the basic principle of treating others as you want to be treated. There is a pre-march program from 1-2:30, including music at 2pm, at the Unity Church-Unitarian at 733 Portland Avenue, with a march to the Governor's Mansion at 2:30. More information is at: https://www.facebook.com/events/1827515444157775/. A Groveland Parent helped in organizing the event, and some Groveland parents will be attending. This is a family-friendly event. Please join us!

<u>PTO Family Directory</u> - The 2016-2017 directories are in and being distributed! If you haven't received yours yet, look for it in this week's take home folder. We apologize if there are any errors in information or any omissions. To correct an error or to be included in future printings, please login to www.myschoolanywhere.com (or www.join.myschoolanywhere.com keyword: groveland for new members) or email Jessica at groveland.pto.directory@gmail.com. The online directory is always available for families as well.

FRIENDS OF GROVELAND (FOG) -

<u>Apex Fun Run</u> is from February 27-March 10. Students will learn leadership skills, participate in a fun run and raise needed funds to support all children at Groveland. We are looking for Corporate Sponsors of the Fun Run. If you own a business or know of one that is interested in being a sponsor please email <u>friendsofgroveland@gmail.com</u>. Corporate sponsors will be recognized in emails, on facebook and signage. Last year neighborhood and parent businesses contributed \$1400!

Book Fair Chair -

A new Book Fair co-chair is needed for the 2017/18 school year. Training begins with this Spring's Book Fair in March. If interested please contact either Sabrina at stpaulskigrl@gmail.com or Emily at emily.ml.daniel@gmail.com

